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DISTRICT ASSEMBLY SURVEY

1.
What moved you the most at District assembly?        a. fellowship  b. music.  c. messages. d. t-shirts, 
e. etc

2.
What would you like to see more of next year?

3.
What would you like to see less of at the next District Assembly?

Please consider the above and send your comments to Dr. Jossie Owens at:  drjossie@comcast.net
Area Directors Meeting - June 22

A meeting with all Area Directors will be held on June 22, 2004, at 10:00 a.m. in Nashua regarding the 2004-2005 District Goals.

Missional Offering

Missional offerings were taken on Thursday and Friday evenings of Assembly.  Thursday evening the offering was $1,389.67, and $30 of pledges were promised.  Friday evening the offering was $2,594.65 with $650 pledged.  The total for the two evenings was $3,984.32 with a total of $680 dollars pledged.  Praise God! 

Dianne McNally Called Home
Dianne McNally, beloved Missionary President of the Haverhill Church of the Nazarene, went home to be with her Lord on Sunday, May 30th.  We prayed for Dianne at Missionary Convention and God has completed her healing in Heaven.  She was loved and is missed by all who knew her, yet we celebrate the freedom and true reality she now knows.

Pastoral Changes
Buddy Washburn completed his work at North Attleborough, Massachusetts on June 20th.  He will begin an assignment at the Falmouth church beginning July 11th.
Young Adult Picnic

Just a reminder … pastors please inform your young adults about a district picnic on Sat., July 24th, 11 a.m. to 3 p.m. at Houghton's Pond in Milton, MA. For more information, contact Jesse Casler at:  caslerj2000@yahoo.com
Save this date!

Saturday, August 28, 2004

 All Credentialed and Licensed Ministers!  

 Meeting at Lowell First Church of the Nazarene

2:00 to 4:00 p.m.

 To Discuss the Missional Goals for 2004-2005

 To Advance the Mission of the Church!

To move forward UNITED in the Message!


SUNDAY SCHOOL MINISTRIES

Vote Sunday School! 

Attendance at the October 1 and 2, TEACH 2004 CONFERENCE will be an excellent way to cast your vote for quality Sunday School classes, helpful children’s church services, and quality weekday small group ministries. 

The conference will offer a large selection of high quality workshops.--Administrative workshops for pastors and superintendents.—Age group workshops for teachers of children, teens, and adults. General Superintendent Paul Cunningham will be the key note speaker at a Friday night rally. 

The registration fee is a real bargain at just $35.00, for each participant. Even Saturday lunch is included. The Comfort Inn of Nashua, NH, just across the street from the conference location at Community Chapel Church of the Nazarene, is saving us a block of rooms for only $55.00 plus tax. (Free breakfast included!) Rooms may only be saved until July 29 when the price will go up to around $100.00 per room (fall foliage competition). Other area hotels also have rooms available. Rooms at that special rate are limited—So, register early and save big!!!!!  Register by mail or on line at www.teach2004.org.  For more information please phone Ron Keller at (978)777-2060. 

Save this date!

Saturday, January 29, 2005
A Gathering of The Saints!

Nehemiah 8:1

 “All the people assembled as one...”

We will gather together as the Body of Christ to worship HIM! at Wollaston Church of the Nazarene



Attendance Reports
Please remember to report your church’s monthly average Sunday School and Morning Worship attendance early on the final Sunday afternoon of each month. Sunday School is an important tool that must be used to win and build strong Christians. Every church should report every month. 

You may report by e-mail or by telephone. In a few weeks reports will be given to your zone/mission area Sunday School Representative. Until then please report to Statistician Dan Beckwith at (603)362-5064 or beckwith@hotmail.com You may also report to Chairman Ron Keller at (978) 777-2060 or ronkeller1@juno.com 

PLEASE NOTE - Sunday School Statistics will be published in the New England Ministers’ News beginning in the August 2004 issue.
Family Camp 

The Dedication Service for the Nielson Renewal Center will be on  Sunday, July 4, at 4:00 PM.  Everyone is invited to this special service.  We hope many of the district churches will move their services to the camp that evening.  A barbecue dinner will follow the service.

Family Camp Speakers are Rev. Jeff Barker and Dr. Bill Malas, both from Eastern Nazarene College.

Evening services begin Saturday night, July 3, at 7:00 p.m. and run Monday through Saturday at 7:00 p.m.  Sunday services are at 11:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m.

Reservations for Family Camp are still available by calling Registrar Fern Woodruff at 603-434-0207.

Time Moves Quickly!

How quickly the days of our lives pass by.  We must be good stewards of our time.  If you lived to be 72 years of age and could reckon all the years of your life on one giant clock, you might sequence your life in this manner:  Plot all 72 years of your anticipated life span on that 12- hour dial.  Each hour on that dial would then represent six years of your life.  Figuratively, you would then be born at 7 o’clock in the morning and would die at 7 o’clock in the evening.

When it was 8 o’clock on that great clock, you would be 6 years old.

When it was 10 o’clock on that great clock, you would be 18 years old.

When it was 12 o’clock on that great clock, you would be 30 years old.

When it was 4 o’clock on that great clock, you would be 54 years old.

When it was 6 o’ clock on that great clock, you would be 66 years old.

 As it says in Psalm 39:5: “you have made my days a mere handbreadth; the span of my years is as nothing before you.”   Let us use each of our days to fully serve HIM!  Praise HIS Name.


Prayer Requests

James 5:13-14

Please continue to pray for our brother Chuck Zink as he is going through both chemo and radiation treatments.  Please pray for our area directors as we meet and plan God's direction for New England.  Continue to pray for all of our churches, particularly those going through pastoral searches or votes; Second Church, Rumford, Springfield, North Attleboro, Dennis.

Praises!!!

We praise HIM for waking us up this morning!

We praise HIM for sending HIS SON!

We praise HIM for providing for our tables and shelter for our comfort.

We praise HIM for HIS love.

We praise HIM for sending the HOLY SPIRIT
2005 General Assembly Delegates
The following have been elected as delegates to the General Assembly in 2005:

General Assembly 
Delegates – Ministerial:

Jossie Owens

Gary Jones

Kenneth Stanford

Vincent Crouse

Alternates:

Dan Whitney

Mary Paul

Wendy Ambrefe

General Assembly 
Delegates – Lay:

Lucy Bollinger

Janet Lanham

Daniel McCabe

Linda Scott

Alternates:

Dale Mingledorff

Merritt Mann

Charles Owens

Virginia DaCosta

General Sunday School Ministries Convention 
Delegates – Ministerial:

Rod Rivera

Manual “JR” Chavier, Jr.

Alternates:

Fred Fullerton

Andy Belokur

General Sunday School Ministries Convention
 Delegates – Lay:

Lynnette McCabe

Linda Scott

Alternates:

Darlene Lamos

Linda Owens

New England Ministers’ News Online

To see New England Ministers’ News online, go to the New England District website:

  www.newenglanddistrictnaz.org.

New England District Calendar

June

19
NYI Mission Encounter Day

22
Area Directors Meeting, Nashua, 10 a.m.

28-7/2
  PALCON @ ENC

July

3-11
Family Camp 

4 
Dedication Sunday, 4:00 p.m.

10-17
NYI W&W Encounter - Bahamas

10
Windsor Hills Camp Board @ WHC

12-17
Middler Camp

13
District Dept. Heads - NED Office

15
District Advisory Board - Quincy

19-24
Junior Camp

26-31
Senior High Camp

August

2-7
Junior High Camp

28
Credentialed & Licensed Ministers Meeting @ Lowell, 2:00-4:00 p.m.

28
North Country Ambassadors Jamboree, Johnson, VT

New England District Church of the Nazarene


PO Box 690513, Quincy, MA  02170-0513


Phone: 617-786-9496, Fax: 617-786-9574


E-mail:  nedoffice@cs.com
   



Jossie Owens
   District Superintendent
Gary W. Jones
   Assistant District Superintendent







NED Pastors and Church Treasurers





A guide for sending in payments…





 Please remit your church’s district, educational and general allocations as well as any loan payments from the NED Revolving Fund, payments for NED health care premiums, and gifts to Windsor Hills Camp to the following addresses:





WEF (World Evangelism Fund) and 


P&B (Pensions and Benefits):





General Treasurer’s Office


Church of the Nazarene


6401 The Paseo


Kansas City, MO 64131





EDU (Regional College – Eastern Nazarene College):





Development Office


Eastern Nazarene College


23 E. Elm Ave.


Quincy, MA 02170





UF  (District Unified Allocations and Revolving Fund Payments):





NED Church of the Nazarene


PO Box 690513


Quincy, MA 02269-0513





NMI  (District NMI Allocation):





Mrs. Lucy Bollinger, Treasurer


NED NMI


74 Curtisville Road


Concord, NH 03301





Windsor Hills Camp:





Roger Walters, Treasurer


16 Bullard Dr.


Hooksett, NH 03106-1649





NED Health Care:





New England District Health Care


% Rev. Scott Newhall


65 Ledgeside Lane


Plymouth, NH 03264





A Note from Our District Superintendent …


I would like to thank each of you for coming to District Assembly!  The presence of the Lord filled the sanctuary! Each of you made this assembly special and it will be remembered for a long time.  Each service was unique unto itself and God’s presence was felt by many individuals.  I have received many letters, emails, and cards from people all throughout the District telling how blessed, encouraged, and renewed they felt from our time together!  To God be the Glory!  It is great to be together as one Body in Christ! 


We must continue to move forward in being together as One Body in Christ!  In order to truly advance the mission, we must be UNITED!  We must be committed and in the Word every day to advance God’s vision for the New England District.   We must not submit to Satan’s plan of the five D’s:  Doubt, Discouragement, Diversion, Defeat, and Delay.  We are a Christian people called not to doubt that God can do all things.  We are a Christian people who truly believe what it says in Luke 1:37 that Nothing is impossible for God.  He can bring a change in our lives and in the lives of the people of New England.  We must take ACTION:


Advance- the Message


Courage- to tell others


Territory-  take back the land (our children, schools, communities, etc.) that Satan has taken from us


Increase- the harvest is here!


Opportunity- everywhere we look people need to know Christ


Now- the prefect time to tell others is now!


 I would also like to thank each and every one of you for your support in my election to District Superintendent.  I praise the Lord for your trust and faith!  I seek to do the Will of God and you have my promise that I will stay close to HIM!   It is with a deep sense of awe, gratitude, appreciation, and love that I assume this responsibility.  I count it a sacred trust!


				~ Dr. Jossie Owens































































































































































































